NEW JERSEY SITE IMPROVEMENT ADVISORY BOARD

Meeting Minutes of May 15, 2014

Conference Room 129


Department of Community Affairs


101 South Broad Street


Trenton, New Jersey

ATTENDANCE


Board Members:



Joseph E. Doyle, Chair



Phyllis Marchand

Richard M. Maser



Elizabeth C. McKenzie



Thomas Olenik

Edward M. Smith



Janice Talley

DCA Staff:



Amy Fenwick Frank



John Lago


Guests:



Susan Weber

Department of Transportation



Dean Marcolongo

Attorney representing the Borough of Avalon


CALL TO ORDER

Joseph Doyle, Chair of the Site Improvement Advisory Board, called the meeting to order at 10:14 a.m.  

ROLL CALL

Roll was called and attendance was duly noted for the record.

OPEN PUBLIC MEETINGS ACT

Chairman Doyle announced that, in accordance with the Open Public Meetings Act (P.L. 1975, chapter 231), notice of the time, date, and place of this meeting was given to the Secretary of State of New Jersey, The Star-Ledger of Newark, The Asbury Park Press, The Press of Atlantic City, and The Courier-Post of Camden.

APPROVAL OF MINUTES

Chairman Doyle asked whether there were any corrections to the minutes of the March 20, 2014 meeting.  There were none.  A motion to approve the minutes was made by Mr. Maser and seconded by Ms. McKenzie.  All were in favor.  

OLD BUSINESS

A. Application for Special Area Parking Standard for Avalon Borough, Cape May County

Mr. Lago reported that the Notice of today's meeting and of the proposed special area standard was published in the New Jersey Register, as required.  No comments have been received.  Chairman Doyle invited Dean Marcolongo to address the Board.  He reiterated that the proposed special area standard for which Avalon is seeking approval would amend footnote "a" to allow rounding up at one-half to determine the number of parking spaces required.  This change would affect two or four bedroom houses.  The Borough also seeks to add a footnote "d" to require one off-street parking space for each bedroom over five.  Chairman Maser noted that the Streets and Parking Committee has recommended approval of the special area through a motion and a unanimous vote.  The Board members have received copies of the minutes of the March 20, 2014 Streets and Parking Committee meeting.

In reply to a question from Dr. Olenik as to why the special area, and therefore the requirement for additional parking, would begin with the sixth bedroom, Mr. Marcolongo noted that table currently in the rules goes up to five bedrooms.  The Borough needs extra parking to meet the demand for parking for the larger houses.  At the Chairman’s invitation, Mr. Marcolongo very briefly described the situation in Avalon where large houses being built with a very high number of bedrooms.  He cited a parking study which showed that there are 6.75 cars per dwelling unit.  In response, the Borough is trying to maximize off-street parking.  Ms. McKenzie added that the municipality has done everything possible to maximize on-street parking.   
Chairman Doyle observed that, as described, these houses are more like a commercial use than a single-family dwelling.  He asked whether there might be some way to address this.  In response, Mr. Marcolongo reported that both Avalon and Cape May have adopted ordinances describing “resort houses” and requiring them to be in commercial zones.

Ms. McKenzie made a motion, which was seconded by Mr. Maser, to approve the special area standard for the Borough of Avalon, as submitted.  A roll call vote was taken; all were in favor.
The Board then reviewed a draft resolution approving the special area standard.  A motion to adopt the resolution was made by Mr. Maser and seconded by Ms. Talley.  All were in favor.  
B. Fees for Application and Inspection Review (FAIR) Act – Draft Escrow Legislation
Mr. Maser reported on a meeting to discuss the draft legislation which included the engineers.   The representatives of the various groups are reviewing and revising the draft legislation and seeking potential solutions to some of the problems identified with escrow charges and bonding.  The discussion included refining which site improvements are bonded and how bonds are released, and developing more uniform estimates for costs of site improvements.  At this point, it is unlikely that the Site Improvement Advisory Board will have a role in resolving disputes over charges.
C.  Adopt a Stormwater Basin Act (S-943 introduced January 16, 2014)
It was noted that Valerie Hrabal, Chair of the Stormwater Committee, had addressed this bill through e-mail and had said that she did not think it necessary for the Board to comment.
NEW BUSINESS

A.  Readoption of the Residential Site Improvement Standards (N.J.A.C. 5:21)
N.J.A.C. 5:21 will expire in October, 2014.  A motion was made by Ms. McKenzie and seconded by Mr. Maser to approve readoption of N.J.A.C. 5:21.  All were in favor.
INFORMATION

A.  Status of Neptune Township (Ocean Grove) application for special area standard
Mr. Lago gave a brief synopsis of previous discussion of an application for a special area standard for Ocean Grove (Neptune Township) and an update on the most recent inquiry from the planner.  No new proposal has been received yet.  He noted that there are some rebuilds, tear downs and conversions of old hotels taking place.   The Board will be advised if a new application is received.

PUBLIC COMMENTS

Susan Weber of the Department of Transportation introduced herself and said that she is available to help with any issues that may arise.
BOARD MEMBER COMMENTS

Because the Board had addressed all items which were ripe for Board action, Mr. Maser made a motion, which was seconded by Ms. McKenzie, to suspend meetings for July and August.  All were in favor.
ADJOURNMENT

There being no further business before the Board, the meeting was adjourned at 11:45 a.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Amy Fenwick Frank

Secretary to the Board
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